Dorridge Surgery PPG

Minutes of meeting  held on Tuesday  8th April 2014 at 7.00 pm at the surgery

1.   Members Present

Jenny, William, Ian, Val, Anne, Yvonne, Amanda, Rod, Dr Reid

2.     Apologies


Don, Gerald

3.   Minutes of last meeting

The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved

4.   Matters arising

The date of the meeting had been brought forward to 8th April at Jenny's request

There is no more news about the siting of the ambulances. Ian asked Jenny to write to Caroline Spelman again.

Amanda has put the survey results on the surgery Website

5.   Correspondence

There was no correspondence

6. Treasurer's report

William reported that as decided last month the group had made a donation of £1000 to Bentley Heath Hall in recognition of its being the base for Extend and Tai Chi over many years.  A steam cleaner had been bought with the money.

There was just over £2000 left in the account.

The full figures are being  sent out as an attachment to the minutes

7.  Chairman's report

· The effectiveness review by Dr Patrick Brook.

Both Ian and Jenny are on the Effectiveness Review Group of the CCG to provide patient perspective to the discussions

· Patients reference group and how it intends to operate

Jenny and Ian reported on developments affecting the Solihull PPG netowrk

· PPG awareness day in June

It was agreed that we would have another PPG awareness event on the afternoon of June 7th.  There will be information about the move to Portacabins and the plans for the new surgery.  But it was also suggested that we might concentrate on asking patients to be aware of  medicines waste and of not over ordering on prescriptions.  Val was asked to see if there was a pack available from NAPP like last year.

8. Report from the Surgery

As from April 2014 GPs have a new contract which has scrapped the need for an annual survey. It does however  require the surgery to involve patients in agreeing a 3 point action plan for the practice to target patient concerns.  Amanda would like another meeting very soon to discuss this.

Medicines waste and targeting patients who are difficult to reach were both mentioned.  It was suggested that every patient should be contacted by post at the end of the year just before the practice moves back to the renovated surgery.  Amanda will work out how many households would be involved and therefore the potential postage costs.

9.  Sainsburys Update

The Surgery will be moving into the portacabins on July 7th and back into the renovated  building on 27th October.

Ian is discussing revised plans with Amanda.  A cause for concern for both him and Amanda is the appearance of steps at the back of the building.

10.  AOB

Ian will now be responsible for the newsletter.

Jenny would like the PPG to give Ann the retiring nurse a present.

11. Date of next meeting

Tuesday 29th April at the surgery.
